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College Planning Council 

Minutes 
March 16, 2022, 3-5 p.m. 

https://cccconfer.zoom.us/j/92814546379 
 

MEMBERS APPROVED 5/18/2022 

Name Representing Present Absent 

1. Steve Crow, Co-Chair 
(non-voting) 

Administration X  

2. Cheryl O’Donnell 
Co-Chair 

Academic Senate X  

3. Romero Jalomo Administration X  

4. Clint Cowden  Administration  X 

5. Cathryn Wilkinson  Administration X  

6. Brian Lofman 
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1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER  

Co-Chair Cheryl O’Donnell called the meeting to order at 3:10 p.m. without quorum.  The Council 
agreed to address information items.  At 3:40 p.m., the Council had quorum.  

 
2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

MSC: Kimbrough/Beymer 
Approved the meeting agenda. 
 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
MSC:  Beymer/Kimbrough 
Approved the meeting minutes of March 2, 2022 as presented.   
 

4. SAFETY COMMITTEE HANDBOOK 
MSC:  Beymer/Kimbrough 
Recommended approval Safety Committee Handbook as revised.  
The Council received the proposed Safety Committee Handbook at its meeting of 
December 15, 2021.  The only revision suggested from the December 15, 2021 review was 
to include language that ensures one faculty from nursing and one faculty from athletics 
are appointed by the Academic Senate. Herbert Cortez asked if the Safety Committee 
would be independent to the emergency management team to which Dr. Crow responded, 
yes.   
 

5. INJURY AND ILLNESS PREVENTION PLAN 
MSC:  Beymer/Kimbrough 
Recommended adoption of Injury and Illness Prevention Plan as revised.  
The Council received, as a second reading, the revised Injury and Illness Prevention Plan.  
Dr. Crow stated that every employee needs to know where the plan is located on the 
website; this has not been done in the past, but going forward it will.  Dr. Crow will now 
forward the plan to the Governing Board. 
 

6. GUIDED PATHWAYS SCALE OF ADOPTION (SELF-ASSESSMENT) 
Cheryl O’Donnell projected the Guided Pathways Scale of Adoption report.  This is the third 
report completed by the College.  The report is a self-reflection of the Guided Pathways 
progress made to date.  The report is due March 30, 2022 and the Academic Senate will 
review at its next meeting.  Cheryl asked members to forward all observations/concerns to 
Drs. Hetty Yelland or Brian Lofman.  Dr. Romero Jalomo requested a presentation from Drs. 
Yelland and Lofman on the implementation efforts of College Redesign.  He stated a lot of 
excellent work has been done, but not he is not sure where we are with the 
implementation efforts.  There was discussion about the new position, Student Success 
Specialist, and when can we expect to recruit because of the role the position would serve 
in the overall implementation of College Redesign.  

  




